
ERIE COUNTY LEGISLATURE    

   
92 Franklin St., 4th Floor - Buffalo, NY 14202 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

In the Matter of the Application of The Buffalo City Cemetery, Inc.  
d/b/a Forest Lawn Group 

For Consent to take land for Cemetery Purposes 
in the County of Erie through merger 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Erie County Legislature will hold a Public Hearing 
on Thursday, August 25, 2022 at 2:00 PM in the Chambers of the Erie County Legislature, 
located on the 4th Floor of the Old County Hall, 92 Franklin St., Buffalo, NY. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing is to consider public testimony regarding the 
proposed merger of The Clarence Fillmore Cemetery (“Clarence Fillmore”), consisting of 
what is commonly known as the “The Clarence Fillmore Cemetery” which includes 
approximately 12.6 acres located at 4580 Ransom Road, Clarence, New York with and 
into The Buffalo City Cemetery, Inc. d/b/a Forest Lawn Group (the “Forest Lawn Group”).  
 
Any person interested in the above matter may be heard at said public hearing. 
 
Following the Public Hearing, the Forest Lawn Group will make application at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting of the Erie County Legislature, held in the Chambers of the 
Erie County Legislature, located on the 4th Floor of the Old County Hall, 92 Franklin St., 
in the City of Buffalo, New York, or any adjournment thereof, for consent to merge with 
Clarence Fillmore. 
 
Dated: Buffalo, New York, August 12, 2022 
 
BY ORDER OF THE COUNTY LEGISLATURE OF THE COUNTY OF ERIE, NEW YORK. 
 
By ROBERT M. GRABER, Clerk, Erie County Legislature 


